Appendix II
Student Participation
Dear Parent(s)/Guardians(s),


Prior to your child’s sixteenth birthday, educators are required to complete a transition planning page within the Individual Education Plan (IEP).  The transition page is number six in the IEP document.  Parts of the transition plan include a student’s interests, informal transition assessments completed, and post-secondary goal outcome statements for employment and education/training. 


The Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (2004) requires the following: 
“Percent of youth with IEPs aged 16 and above with an IEP that includes appropriate measurable postsecondary goals that are annually updated and based upon an age appropriate transition assessment, transition services, including courses of study, that will reasonably enable the student to meet those postsecondary goals, and annual IEP goals related to the student’s transition services needs. There also must be evidence that the student was invited to the IEP Team meeting where transition services are to be discussed and evidence that, if appropriate, a representative of any participating agency was invited to the IEP Team meeting with the prior consent of the parent or student who has reached the age of majority.” (20 U.S.C. 1416(a)(3)(B)) 

The law requires us to invite the student’s to the Planning and Placement Team meeting (PPT).  The purpose for inviting the student is for them to begin to become involved in their educational process.  As students transfer from school services to post-secondary services, they will need to be able to advocate for themselves.

The law does not specify the length of time a student must be in attendance at the meeting.  For students who may not wish to attend their PPT, it is requested that the student at least briefly meet the participant at the meeting.  In addition, if there are topics in which the parents would like to discuss without their child present, they can be discussed before a student attends the meeting.

If you have any questions please contact you case manager.


Respectfully,




                                  Westbrook High School Special Services Staff

